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January 20, 2010
The Honorable Bert Stedman
Senate Finance Committee
Alaska State Legislature

State Capitol
Juneau, AK  99801
Dear Senator Stedman:
Senate Bill 226 was read across the floor on January 19, 2010 and transmitted to the Senate Finance Committee for consideration. I respectfully request a hearing to be scheduled at your earliest convenience for the certificates of participation (COP) for the crime lab and University life science building to be discussed.
This bill requests that the legislature approve the issuance of COPs for the construction, acquisition and equipping of the Alaska Scientific Crime Detection laboratory in Anchorage; providing that the Department of Administration would enter into a lease-purchase agreement with the Department of Public Safety.

The bill also requests that the legislature approve the issuance of COPs for the construction, acquisition and equipping of University of Alaska Fairbanks Life Sciences Building; providing that the Department of Administration enter into a lease-purchase agreement with the University. The bill would also authorize the University to issue revenue bonds for a portion of the building project funding. 
If the Committee requires any additional information, please contact me.

Sincerely,

Ginger Blaisdell

Director
�





State of Alaska


Department of Revenue


Administrative Services Division





SEAN PARNELL, GOVERNOR


333 Willoughby Avenue, 11th Floor


P.O. Box 110400


Juneau, Alaska 99811-0405


Phone: (907) 465-2300


Fax: (907) 465-2394

















